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We are all children of God
We want a chance to do our best
We include everyone in our school community

At Bourne Abbey C of E Primary Academy we have a vision of a community in 
which each person is offered the opportunity to fulfil our/their full potential, 
understand ourselves/ themselves and be valued as individuals as we are ALL 
made in God’s image and are ALL children of God.

The Collective Worship Council 
summarised our vision into three key 
points:

This new look newsletter 
has been created by the 
Collective Worship Council 
using Comic Life

Our  KS2 Collective Worship Council 
members:
Year 3- William Edwards, Holly Davis 
and Darcie Woods 
Year 4- Benjamin Beeson, Alex Baker 
and Ellie Smith
Year 5- Samuel Rogers, Annabelle Bull 
and Georgina Ginster 
Year 6- Eleanor Eales and Honor Moore



Being an Agent of Change is a key part of the Christian nature of Bourne Abbey C of 
E Primary Academy. It sounds like the job of a super hero doesn’t it? It is an 
incredibly important role, but anyone (absolutely anyone) can be an Agent of 
Change. We all have the power to do something, to change one thing that can have 
a positive effect on the people or world around us.
We would like to take the time to celebrate two individuals, both in Year 5, who have 
been incredible Agents of Change!

Collective Worships are our daily opportunity 
to reflect, connect spiritually and to come 
together virtually to share our Christian ethos. 
We have been working together (pupils, staff 
and members of our community) to create 
recorded Collective Worships to share within 
our class bubbles, on our website and with the 
wider community. The Collective Worship 
Council members took part in our Easter 
service, sharing readings and poetry as we 
would have done in church. Scan the QR codes 
to take a look at some of our latest Collective 
Worships.

Last term we thought about our Christian 
Values of Forgiveness and Compassion. 
During our socially distanced Collective 
Worship Council meetings the 
representatives discussed what 
forgiveness and compassion means to 
them. Here are some of our thoughts:
Honor in Y6- “Compassion is all about 
having love and care for each other, even 
if it is your neighbour or someone on the 
street. Through these tough times it is 
important we all show compassion to one 
another, especially our key workers.”
In terms 5 and 6 we look forward to 
reflecting on the Christian Values of: 
Trust, Hope, Thankfulness and Humility.

Leo Flatters
Leo has set himself the challenge 
to cycle 100 miles to raise money 
for the charity ‘Little Miracles’. 
This hasn’t been easy for him but 
he has shown true courage to give 
back to the organisation which 
supported him and his family. As 
an Agent of Change he has 
managed to raise even more than 
he was hoping and should feel 
really proud of his achievement. Harry Cowley

Harry has taken part in the incredible 
fundraising project “Walking Home for 
Christmas” which raised money for Walking 
with the Wounded. Harry has a real 
interest in veterans and recognising their 
bravery. He and his family walked 
together to raise more than £1000 for 
this worthy cause.


